
Pentagon Press Secretary Geoff Morrell said Defense Secre-
tary Robert M. Gates will stay in office for at least another year. 
Secretary Gates has worked to remake the way the Defense 
Department does business and another year in office will give 
him another opportunity to shape the department’s budget.
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First Lady Unveils New Military Spouse Hiring Effort

Officials complete new tuition assistance policy memo

Stenner discusses Reserve priorities during Luke visit

Registration opens for Marine Corp Marathon 10K, Kids 
Fun Run 

Imminent Danger Pay now prorated

HAWC 90-in-90 fitness class offers no-fail approach to test

Just a click away

Don’t miss Motorcy-
cle Safety Day Friday

Members of the 709th Airlift Squad-
ron landed their unit’s final C-5B 

Galaxy mission here April 5, mark-
ing the end of an era for both of the 
512th Airlift Wing’s flying squadrons.

The 709th AS currently flies the C-5 
Galaxy, and the 326th AS flew the C-5 
until its conversion to the C-17 in 2007. 

“The C-5B has served the 326th and 709th 
Airlift Squadrons well over the years,” said 
Col. D. Scott Durham, 512th Operations Group 
commander. “Many of the reservists here at 
Dover have flown all four variants and will miss 
the last C-5B as it transfers to a different wing.”

The particular aircraft, which served 
as the Reserve C-5 squadron’s final C-5B 
mission, now becomes a part of the in-
ventory at Travis Air Force Base, Calif. 

“While we say adios to the last of our B 
models, it’s not the end,” said Durham. “Many 
of the Bs will be modified to the M variant, 
so some of these planes will not see the bone 
yard for quite a few years but continue to 
support the United States in all its efforts.” 

709th AS flies final C-5B mission

 The base’s 7th Annual Motor-
cycle Safety Day takes place from 9 
a.m. - 4 p.m. Friday at the Eagles Nest 
picnic area, where about 500 service 
members, civilians and venders are 

Master Sgt. Dave Guertin was one of 
the 709th AS loadmasters who served with 
three other reservists and nine active-duty 
Airmen on the historical flight in and out 
of Afghanistan and through Europe. By 
the end of the 12-day mission, the mixed 
aircrew had moved more than 500,000 
pounds of cargo and about 100 passengers. 

“I thought it was interesting being a part 
of the final one,” said Guertin, who has flown 
on C-5B missions since 2008. “You kind 
of felt like you were losing something but 
knew you were gaining something in return.” 

Guertin, who has also been flying on the new-
est C-5M model said he had forgotten about the 
difference in lighting between the two airframes.

“It was so dark on the C-5B,” he said. 
“As a loadmaster, you can really appreci-
ate the new lighting in the C-5M’s cargo 
compartment. It’s completely different.”

The C-5 Galaxy aircraft, as a weapon sys-
tem, has evolved since its inception in 1968, 
first from the A to B model and now with 
the Avionics Modernization Program, to the 
C-5M model. The newest C-5, referred to as 
the Super Galaxy has a new engine system, 
which delivers a 22 percent increase in thrust, 

The last C-5B mission for the 709th Airlift 
Squadron came to an end here April 5.  
The Reserve C-5 unit will now fly C-5M 
models. (Air Force file photo)

a 30 percent shorter take-off roll, has a 58 per-
cent faster climb rate, allowing significantly 
more cargo to be carried over longer distances. 

“Preliminary results on the reliability of the 
C-5M are challenging the results we see on the 
newer and smaller C-17,” said Durham. “With 
this renewed airframe, we hope to field a more 
agile and reliable C-5M fleet crewed by some 
of the most experienced C-5 operators and mis-
sion movers the Air Force Reserve has to offer.”

Wing’s newest E-5s 
inducted Sunday

Sign-up for Bluesuit-
ers Golf Tournament

The 512th Airlift Wing’s 
NCO Induction Ceremony is 
at 11 a.m. Sunday at the 712th 
Aircraft Maintenance Squad-
ron Auditorium, Bldg 760. For 
more information, call Tech. Sgt. 
Carrie Huot at (302) 677-3515.

expected to attend. Events include 
test rides, riding competitions, safety 
demonstrations and a chili cook-off. 

Individuals interested in par-
ticipating in the chili cook-off, can 
e-mail zackary.fannin@us.af.mil. 
Chili sampling runs from 11:30 a.m. 
- 2 p.m., judging is at 2 p.m., fol-
lowed by awards at 2:30 p.m. 

May 1 is the registration dead-
line for the Bluesuiters Golf Tour-
nament May 16 at Jonathan’s 
Landing. Check-in is at 10 a.m. 
with a shotgun start at 11 a.m. The 
event cost $65. To sign up, visit 
the Central Delaware Chamber 
of Commerce on 435 N. DuPont 

Highway in  Dover, or call Cris-
tal Brenneman at (302) 734-7513. 

Base movie line-up
Below is this weekend’s movie 

schedule at the base movie theater.
- Friday, 7 p.m., Project X (R)
- Saturday, 4 p.m., Dr. Seuss, 

The Lorax 
- Saturday, 7 p.m., Act of Valor 

(R)
- Sunday, 7 p.m., Gone (PG-13)

The farewell dinner for 512th 
Airlift Wing Commander Col. 
Randal L. Bright’s is at 6 p.m., 
May 5 at Dover Downs. The 
event costs $45. RSVP by April 
28 by calling (302) 677-5120.

Commander’s fare-
well dinner May 5
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